
 

 

 

January 4, 2021 

 

Matt Grush, PE, PTOE 

Senior Engineer, Planning Department 

Development Review Services Division 

City of Albuquerque 

600 2nd Street NW. 

Albuquerque, NM  87102 

 

Re: Response to TCL Comments Dated 12-30-2020 (K16d022A) 

 The Strider 

Address: 109 Vassar Drive SE 

  

Dear Mr. Grush: 

 

This letter serves to address your review comments of the Traffic Circulation Layout (TCL) 

submitted for The Strider project. As a continually developing project, minor revisions 

have been made to the site plan to coordinate with updates to the building design. 

However, the primary intent of the site plan remains unchanged from the original 

submittal. 

 

Please refer to the summary below for the responses to each of your comments, listed by 

each respective item number. 

 

1) Shared access agreement: Both lots are owned by the same owner and shall be 

considered a single premise; therefore, negating the requirement for a shared 

access agreement. Should ownership change, a shared access agreement shall 

be implemented and recorded with the City. 

 

2) Sealed documents: The submitted TCL drawing sheets are now stamped and 

signed by a registered architect: John Douglas Heller, NM Stamp No. 2827. 

 

3) Existing easements: Only one existing easement exists on the property: a 7’x14’ 

PNM easement for underground and transformer components. This easement is 

now shown on the TCL site plan. 

 

4) On-street parking: Per section 5-5(C)(5)(f) of the COA Integrated Development 

Ordinance (IDO), “Any on-street parking space abutting the subject property 

may be counted as 1 required off-street parking space if the street does not have 

residential parking permit restrictions.” Vassar Drive does not have residential 

parking restrictions; therefore, abutting on-street parking spaces may be counted 

towards the required off-street parking calculations. Approval from the City is not 

required. 

 

5) Access driveways:  Both new access driveways are now noted on the TCL site 

plan, with the associated COA standard detail number. Additionally, a typical 

access driveway detail has been added to the typical site details sheet TCL003. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

6) Fire Marshal’s Office Approval: Please refer to the attached approved FIRE001 

Fire Safety Site Plan.  As a continually developing project, the site plan underlay 

deviates slightly from the submitted TCL documents. However, the primary intent 

of approved fire access components remains unchanged. 

 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Mullen Heller Architecture, PC 

 

 

 

Douglas Heller, AIA, LEED AP 

 

 

1-4-2021 

 

 

 
Attachments:  Updated TCL001 – Traffic Circulation Layout Site Plan, dated 01-04-2021 

  Sheet TCL002 – TCL Site Details, dated 01-04-2021 (no revisions made) 

Added Sheet TCL003 – TCL Site Details, dated 01-04-2021  

  Approved FIRE001 Fire Safety Site Plan, dated 09-01-2020 
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